Mr. Gwinn Henry, Director of Athletics, University of Kansas.

Dear Gwinn:

Concerning our conversation regarding service basketball games with Jack Gardner, formerly of Kansas State, who is now coaching the Gardner, Kansas, Aviation School, beg to state that we are planning to play his Aviation School in Kansas City at the Municipal Auditorium on December 5th. Gardner has made arrangements with the Municipal Auditorium managers for the date and we are to give the hall 20%, and the University and the Aviation School are to split the proceeds.

On January 4th we are planning to open our season here with his team, prior to the Missouri game which is to be played on January 6th. And then on February 4th we are to play the Aviation School at Gardner, Kansas. The expense should be very small driving from Lewrence, Kansas, to Gardner. We will pay our expenses and they will pay theirs, and we will take the proceeds here and they will there, if there are any.

Jack Gardner tells me that they will have a \$185,000 swimming pool over there, and a \$500,000 building. So that should at least compensate him in a small way for the long time he waited to get a field house at Manhattan.

I thought I should write you as Director of Athletics so that you could submit this to the Athletic Board at your pleasure.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.